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Investor Report 
We have made major progress on some of our mission goals and you can see the details in the  
Missions Report. But, from among those details I would like to highlight the fact we will be doing the 
Christmas gifts for Charterhouse again this year, and we now have a date for hosting Family  
Promise, February 28 to March 6, 2016. Also looking ahead, detailed planning is already underway 
for the Community Service Outreach Festival, formerly known as Festival of Missions, on  
Saturday, February 6, 2016. The 2015 Festival of Missions was a groundbreaking event with over 
27 service organizations networking and recruiting under one roof. We expect the 2016 Festival to 
be even bigger, with the event being held at the Charterhouse/Old Edinburg School facility. We hope 
this new location for the event will provide easier access and easier parking.  At Wesley Chapel, the 
Council formed a Pre-school Task Force to begin look at the using their location at a Pre-school site. 
Wesley Chapel trustees are also planning on having major projects in 2016, including roof and 
drainage issues. Kent Jeter recently concluded a Bible Study in which participants were about to 
discover their spiritual gifts. It is already one of our stated goals that we ensure that all can find their 
spiritual gifts.  

Now is the time of year we are preparing for Charge Conference and on November 5th, we will 
gather to celebrate our accomplishments over the past year and set our sights on what we will  
accomplish in 2016.  It may seem alarming that I keep referring to next year, but the new year is 
nearly upon us. The choirs are now meeting jointly for Cantata Rehearsal on Wednesday nights. A 
major change this year as the Cantata will be performed at BOTH churches, Sunday, December 
13th, 9:30 AM at Wesley Chapel, and 11:00 AM at St. John’s.  

As 2015 seems to be rapidly drawing to a close, and we already  
set our sights on 2016. With our action items that we have  
decided on for the coming year, we will have to hit the ground  
running with the arrival of the new year.  A special thanks to the  
Investors, who commit their time, treasure, talent, prayers and  
presence to fulfilling the work of the Kingdom.   

Historic St. John’s Church was open to visitors during the Old Time Festival. A special thanks to all who 
helped with this special day celebrating our historic presence serving this community. 
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If you help the poor, you are lending to the Lord and he will repay you.  Proverbs 17:19  

What a productive year it has been and continues to be! GOD IS AT WORK!  The Edinburg Parish is a Parish with 
MANY missions.  I have just completed my Lay Leader Report for this year and it is included in this newsletter.  I would 
encourage each of you to read the Lay Leader Reports from both churches, and you will see what an active Parish we 
are when it comes to missions.  

SATURDAY SUCCESS WEEKEND 
This past Saturday, October 24, the Edinburg Parish United Methodist Women had success-filled fundraisers.  The 
Wesley Chapel spaghetti dinner netted $929.05 and the St. John’s yard and bake sale made $745.  Congratulations!  

FAMILY PROMISE (helping homeless families with children in Shenandoah Co.) 
When a new ministry is introduced into a church, often many hours of work and prayers must take place before the  
program can be implemented.  This has certainly been the case for Family Promise.  We are blessed to have such a 
caring and compassionate congregation to help this much-needed ministry become a reality!  We are now drawing very 
close to our goal of helping those in need with children in Shenandoah County.  

The dates have now been set for participation by Host Churches.  The dates for St. John’s (with Wesley Chapel as our 
Support Church) will be from February 26 to March 3 (Sunday to Sunday).  Sarah Kline, Maria Jeter, Brenda Wendling 
and myself are diligently working on the Sunday School rooms at St. John’s in order for them to be ready to receive our 
guests.   

At our September monthly meeting, we were blessed to receive a check from the doctors at Shenandoah Memorial  
Hospital in the amount of $5,000.  In addition, Dr. Willard Lutz, a retired dentist from the Conicville Christ UCC Church 
spoke.  He openly shared that when he was first approached about Family Promise, he was a bit skeptical.  He and  
others in the church decided that they needed to do their research.  From their research, they discovered that this was 
definitely a ministry that they wanted to participate in.  He stated that his church has an average Sunday attendance of 
35.  He further stated that a vote was taken and they decided to take money out of their reserve fund.   Accordingly, he 
presented Pastor George Bowers a check for $5,000 and stated that they planned to make a similar donation each 
year!!! Donations from additional sources continue to be received.  PRAISE GOD!  

CHARTERHOUSE 
School has begun this year with 40 students. I was told this week that every bicycle that we donated to them is being 
used.  Many thanks to those of you who helped with this mission.  

Soon we will be distributing the Christmas wish lists for Charterhouse students.   Keep in mind that hats, gloves/mittens 
and scarves are always needed and welcomed.  Again, we thank you in advance for making Christmas a little more  
special with your gifts to them.  

SECOND ANNUAL FESTIVAL OF MISSIONS 
A Joint Missions Command meeting was held October 27 to begin making plans for this event which will be held  
February 6, 2016 with an inclement weather date of February 20, 2016.  The theme will be “Community Service  
Outreach Festival.”   This event provides an opportunity for guests to be made aware of all the services available to them 
within Shenandoah County.  Save these dates!  

OFFICERS FOR NEXT YEAR 
As I mentioned in our last newsletter, the chairperson for the Joint Missions Command for 2016 will be Audrey Nicholson 
from Wesley Chapel, along with Kaye Norris serving as assistant chairperson.  These ladies will do an outstanding job!  

FINAL COMMENTS 
As you know, I became Lay Leader at St. John’s six months ago when Lisa Coffelt became a Lay Pastor.  The Lay 
Leader functions as the primary representative of the laity in church.  As such, I meet regularly with Pastor Bob and  
attend all monthly committee meetings within the church except for the Trustee Committee.  I am Co-coordinator of  
Family Promise for St. John’s which entails, and will continue to entail, a great deal of my time.  In addition, I am the 
weekly Worship Leader.  Because of these obligations, I have decided to remove my name from the Joint Missions  
Command.  

                                                                                                                                                               (Continued Page 3) 
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I would like to express my deep appreciation to Pastor Bob, fellow Joint Missions Command members and  members of 
both churches for all the support I have received.  So many things have been accomplished because of all of you!  

My prayer for all of you is that you would experience the words of Apostle Paul from Philippians 4:7 in your daily living:  
“And the peace of God, which surpasses all understanding, will guard your hearts and minds through Jesus Christ.”       

Peace and Blessings,      
     Alice Holden       

                                                                                  WESLEY CHAPEL 
                                                                       Audrey Nicholson - Worship Leader  

We are now entering into the Fall Season.  We have a lot to be thankful. We are continuing our missions, Charter House 
School with supplying snacks, and helping with their needs for the school.  As Christmas is coming near, we will again 
this year, supply gifts for these special children.  They have an increase of students , but with our sister church, St. 
John's, we share this project.  Family Promise, also a joint mission with St. John's, is coming very near to begin serving. 
The goal is January, even though there is much to be done.  Our newest mission, Operation Christmas Child is doing 
well, and we will be sending the boxes, soon.  Our on-going mission, Food Bank, has been active as well.  We are work-
ing on getting a mission started for our shut-ins. Our next letter will tell you about it.  

Our church is in need of repairs, which our trustees are getting things in order to do them.  The Wesley Chapel United 
Methodist women have been busy with their Fund Raisers. The Mother/Daughter Banquet was an enjoyable time spent, 
and raised $60 & items for The Pregnancy Center.  Also, $250 was collected for Our Place. The annual Community 
Breakfast was a success, of clearing $740.15   after expenses.  The Spaghetti Dinner which was held on Sat. Oct. 24th. 
was a success, and continued on Sunday after worship, topped a total of $929.05. Both of these proceeds will be do-
nated to our church to help with repairs.  The women have been concerned with the mold which has formed in the base-
ment.  On Oct.25th. both churches had a Muck Boot collection for the flood victims in South Carolina, and will be sent to 
the South Carolina United Methodist Conference.  November is around the corner, and as you know, we have our Har-
vest Dinner, which will be held on Nov.15th. at 5 pm. At this family time of good food, great fellowship, we remember 
those less fortunate, by bringing non perishable items for the Food Bank.  

It is also the time of year, when we are preparing for the celebration of the birth of our Savior and Lord, Jesus Christ.  
Wesley Chapel and St. John's are once again coming together with a Cantata, which will be preformed at both churches 
on Dec.13th. during the regular service time.  Our youth of Wesley Chapel are also preparing for a Christmas program at 
Wesley Chapel on Dec.13th, at 9:30.  

We thank God for all the blessings He has given us, and pray we will be faithful disciples, by using our talents and gifts 
He has given us, to do the  work of His Will.  May the Grace of God be with us all. 
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Muck Boot Miracle Sunday was a big success at both 
churches as we collected for flood relief for South Carolina 
flooding. The muck boot is a item that relief workers wear and 
they go in to "muck out" flooded homes, clearing them of mud 
and debris. 

One of the ideas generated by the planning workshops at St. John's has been an overwhelming success. The Pew 
Bear program has already been a blessing to many that have received the gift of a bear. Bears that are ready to 
be deployed are affixed with a tag indicating that they have been present in worship and now come as a reminder 
of God's love.  

St. John’s United Methodist Women’s Yard Sale. 


